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MILBORNE ST ANDREW C
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN WORKING PARTY f’

MEETING HELD ON 12™ April 2018
At MSA VH Committee Room - 7.00 pm

No 42

1. Present: Mike Brown MB Ronald Hogg RH, Michael Hopper MH, Sue Gould SG, Dave Gould DG, Pam
Shults PS, Jo Witherden JW and Georgie Carrington GC

2. Apologies received from Sue Cherry SG and Richard Macnair RM

3. Minutes of meeting 41 approved. RE PC ‘comment’ is based on how the NDDC Planning site works,
but it is clear from the contents that it is an objection.

4. Constitution - No declarations of interest.
5. Consider and Respond if necessary:
NPPF — approval of PC to comment on their behalf — JW will action before deadline.
b. AECOM — A comprehensive draft report has been received, the team took time to highlight
areas of concern and change, also the addition of suggested traffic mitigation measures. JW

to collate and feed back to AECOM. Examples of similar traffic ‘calming’ on the same grade
road to be researched.

c. SEA —Heritage and Ecology Reports, these have been received, no significant issues raised.
JW to provide feedback to KM.

d. Deverell Farm — SG to contact John Martin with a view to either meeting on week
commencing 23" April, or on a rainy day (however, the availability of the team may be in
guestion with such short notice).

e.  Camelco Woodland — SG to email for date w/b 23" April (as above), re visit to woodland
area, and reminder that contamination report is outstanding and request to be updated on
community facilities discussions.

6. Footpath — responses — mostly dismissal of NPG ideas due to abuse of existing accesses, still waiting
for last responses. SG to chase. Issue to be highlighted in reporter article (see item 10)
7. Landowner Site issues and feedback
a. Camelco — There has been direct contact with Ladybirds. The GP Manager has indicated they
may contact, PS to ask GP for update.
b. Woodland management emails: SG to chase up responses (only Dorset Wildlife Trust and
Woodland Trust have replied so far, negatively).
8. Consultation Draft Report:
a. MSA10: Green spaces — List assessed, JW to update and issue revised list in light of
discussions. MB to check school grounds access outside hours.
b. Due to constraints on time tonight, the team were asked to read through the following and
comment accordingly.
i. Section 6 1.9 onwards.
ii. Camelco policy MSA 5 section 4,
iii. Table 5 MSA 14 and 15
9. Grant expenditure — MH put forward his end of period report, with a run down on expenditure. Only
£438.55 to be returned at the end of the spending window. Thank you Mick for keeping the finances
in such good order.
10. Reporter Article: Draft Footpath article already circulated, based on email returns. Request to make

clear the impact of the negative responses on the NPG ideas. Also to include the latest on the
Transport Research document. SG to send revised article to group before publication.
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11. AOB -

a. Flood Report from MB — recently below Huntley Down there has been water
running down road, the 9” drain in Milton Road reduces to 4”, this was blocked, this with the
groundwater was lifting the tarmac. After a number of residents rang to complain, this has
now been cleared. Brian Richards from DCC is the contact.

Steve Lord (Flood Warden) is concerned about surface water and drainage from Camelco. At
present it is thought that drainage from Camelco business centre may go down Blandford Hill.
MB to investigate to gain more information for our flood policy and feedback on Section 7 as
currently drafted.

b. PCAGM, MH has volunteered to present this years Neighbourhood Plan Working Group
report. JW to suggest coverage.

12. Meeting closed at 21.55
Date of next meeting— 10/05/2018 @ 7.00 p.m. VH Committee Room



